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NYRx Formulary Update: Tirosint® 
What Pharmacy Providers and Prescribers Need to Know 
Effective October 1, 2024, IBSA Pharma, the manufacturer of Tirosint®, discontinued their participation 
in the Medicaid Drug Rebate Program and therefore Tirosint® is no longer covered by NYRx, the 
Medicaid Pharmacy Program. Prior authorization is not available for this medication. 

What Prescribers Need to Do 
Prescribers should switch their patients to an alternate levothyroxine product.  For a complete list of 
drugs covered by NYRx see the Medicaid Pharmacy List of Reimbursable Drugs. 

Resources 
 NYRx Education & Outreach Website 
 NYRx Preferred Drug List 

Contact Information 
The NYRx Education & Outreach Call Center is available by phone at 1-833-967-7310 or by email at 
NYRxEO@primetherapeutics.com from 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM ET, Monday through Friday, excluding 
holidays. 

The NYRx Education & Outreach team hosts virtual office hours every week for stakeholders to ask 
questions related to NYRx and care coordination. Visit the NYRx Education & Outreach website for 
more information. 

https://www.emedny.org/info/formfile.aspx
https://newyork.fhsc.com/providers/education-outreach.asp
https://newyork.fhsc.com/downloads/providers/NYRx_PDP_PDL.pdf
mailto:NYRxEO@primetherapeutics.com
https://newyork.fhsc.com/providers/education-outreach.asp
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